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	Our behaviour audit
As well as learning about behaviour during anti—bullying week, we also invited Beacon into school to look at our behaviour and policies, to celebrate what we are doing well and any areas we can improve in. As part of the visit the children, parents, staff and governors completed a questionnaire to share their views and opinions on behaviour in school and lessons, morning break and lunch were observed. A huge thank you to all of the parents who took the time to complete the questionnaire. 

The report from Beacon was very positive as well as giving us some recommendations to help us improve. 

Some of the key findings from the report are as follows: 

Children’s views: A high percentage, 89%, agreed that staff cared about them.

Parent’s views: 97% state that their children  enjoy coming to school.

Governor’s views: The responses from the governors were overwhelmingly positive with all governors agreeing or strongly agreeing with most statements.

Views of staff: All staff agreed that the school communicates well with parents and encourages them to work in partnership with the school.

Views of leadership: Pupils enjoy coming to school and are well behaved and well managed.

Auditor’s view: There was good consistency of behaviour expectations and reward systems throughout the school.





We recently held anti-bullying week. The theme for this year was ‘all different all equal’. Each class spent the week celebrating and learning about our differences, what makes us unique and the importance of working together. Each class created a class vision that incorporates anti-bullying and the theme of all different all equal. All of the visions and some of the work the children did are on display in the main reception if you would like to come and have a look. 


Throughout the week we talked about what bullying is and what we should do if we think bullying is happening. We talked about the fact that in order for a person’s actions to be called bullying they have to be repeated. Falling out with a friend one day and making up the next is not bullying. Being unkind to someone day after day is bullying. 





To open and close the week we held two whole-school assemblies. Some of the key messages from the assemblies were:


*Without each different person, the school would not be the same and each person is valuable to the school. 


*Being unique is fantastic but together we make something even better. 


*We can and should celebrate our differences but also understand how important it is to work together and appreciate how those differences help us all to be a better community. 





























































































































																	


                                                                                                                                               











                         


























What did the children think about anti-bullying week?


Year 1


“I learnt about how I am unique.” MA





Year 2


“Anti-bullying week showed me how important it is to be nice to people.” MJ





Year 3


 “The week showed us what to do if you think you are getting bullied.” LS





Year 4


“I learnt that it is important not to judge someone because they are different.” MA


“I now know what bullying is.” LC





Year 5


“We made hands to show how we are different and I know feel safe and know what to do if I see bullying happening.” GJ


 “I liked creating our class vision because it said we were all free to be who we want to be.” RM





Year 6


“It was a good week that taught us about the consequences of bullying and why it shouldn’t happen.” NR


 “I loved how it taught us all to think before we act.” LD








All of the children and staff worked incredibly hard during anti-bullying week and they produced some amazing work. Pleas have a look at our events page on the school website to see the work the children produced. Well done to everyone. 





More support and advice about bullying is available from the following websites:


� HYPERLINK "https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/" �https://www.anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/� 


� HYPERLINK "https://www.kidscape.org.uk/" �https://www.kidscape.org.uk/�





If you have any concerns about bullying and behaviour in school then please speak to a member of staff. Mr Watkins is the lead for Behaviour at Quinton.

















Actions since behaviour audit 





De-escalation training for all staff led by an external provider. 


Review of PHSE teaching across the year groups, implemented in Autumn 2.


CW/CM attended behaviour strategy course.


Lunchtime stickers ordered to recognise positive behaviour. 


Lunchtime supervisors training on leading play arranged. (Postponed due to the snow but will be arranged for early Spring)

















